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The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a meeting

held on 18/06/2025.

The Commission decided to refuse permission, generally in accordance with the

Inspector’s recommendation, for the following reasons and considerations.

Planning
Commissioner Date: 18/06/2025

Chris McGarry

DRAFT WORDING FOR ORDER

Reasons and Considerations

1. Having regard to the location of the proposed development in an area of land

primarily zoned Open Space ('OS') in the South Dublin County Development

Plan 2022-2028, and the OS zoning objective which seeks 'to preserve and

provide for open space and recreational amenities’, and notwithstanding the

fact that residential development is listed as an 'Open for Consideration’ use, it

is considered that the proposed development would be contrary to H3 Objective

4 of the development plan which seeks to support community-led housing

developments for older persons and social and council affordable housing in

established areas on lands designated with the Zoning Objective “OS”, only

where the quality and quantum of remaining public open space is deemed to be
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adequate and the amenities of the area are preserved. It is considered that the

proposed development, which does not comprise either community-led housing

for older people or social/council affordable housing’, is not supported by H3

Objective 4 and by the OS zoning objective. The proposed development would

contravene H3 Objective 4 and the OS zoning objective, would set an

undesirable precedent for residential development which does not comply with

H3 Objective 4 on zoned Open Space lands, and would, therefore, be contrary

to the proper planning and sustainable development of the area

2. The proposed development encroaches on the Riparian Corridor of the Kiltipper

Stream. Having regard to Section 12.4.3 of the South Dublin County

Development Plan 2022-2028, and, based on the information submitted with

the planning application and the appeal, it is considered that the proposed

development would materially contravene G13 Objective 3 of the development

plan which seeks to promote and protect native riparian vegetation along all

watercourses and ensure that a minimum 10 metres vegetated riparian buffer

from the top of the riverbank is maintained/reinstated along all watercourses

within any development site. The proposed development would, therefore, be

contrary to the proper planning and sustainable development of the area.
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